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Redwood Empire Dispatch Communications Authority 
Selects Federal Engineering to Conduct 

A Dispatch Consolidation Feasibility Study  
 

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA, April 6, 2020 — The Redwood Empire Dispatch Communications Authority (REDCOM) 
Joint Powers Authority (JPA) in California awarded Federal Engineering, Inc. (FE) a contract to conduct a 
feasibility study for Fire & Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Dispatch Consolidation. 
 
Mr. Ronald F. Bosco, FE’s President and CEO provided a vignette of this project: “REDCOM is a Joint Powers 
Authority established in 2002 under the California Joint Exercise of Powers Act to provide centralized emergency 
Fire and EMS dispatching to emergency response agencies within Sonoma County. REDCOM currently provides 
911 call-taking and dispatching for 31 public and private agencies in Sonoma County. In October 2018, REDCOM 
was approached by representatives from the Marin County Fire Chiefs Association requesting to begin 
discussions regarding 911 call-taking and dispatching services by REDCOM including the possible inclusion of 
an additional 16 Fire & EMS agencies operating in Marin County, CA.” 
 
Mr. Bosco continued: “FE’s Feasibility Study will assist in determining the viability for REDCOM to incorporate 
Marin County Fire & EMS agencies into its service delivery model. Organizational change to be considered will 
include integrating the Marin Agencies into the existing REDCOM JPA and restructuring of the REDCOM JPA. 
Additional items to be addressed include physical location/locations of the dispatch center(s), services to be 
provided (current and future), governance, cost structure, staffing models, additional overhead/command-control 
staffing, and technological barriers.” 
 
Ms. KT McNulty, Project Manager for REDCOM, said: “An Evaluation Committee, established by REDCOM and 
the Marin County Fire Chiefs Association, evaluated the multiple proposals that were received. Federal 
Engineering was selected based upon their proposal which offered the most advantageous solution after 
consideration of all evaluation criteria established by the Authority.  FE’s methodology, experiences, references, 
and reputation were clearly superior.” 
 
Federal Engineering is a leading, nationwide firm providing analysis, design, procurement, and implementation 
support for NG911, PSAPs, ECCs, and EOCs.  These services complement FE’s wide range of consulting 
services in public safety and public service communications involving traditional VHF, UHF, 700 MHz, 800 MHz, 
900 MHz, and 4.9GHz mobile radio systems as well as LTE. FE’s cybersecurity practice helps our clients defend 
against today’s complex and ever-changing threat landscape. FE also serves as trusted advisors to assist clients 
understand emerging services such as FirstNet and the impacts on their current and future plans.  Since 1983, 
FE has completed thousands of communications projects for 46 state governments, as well as numerous local 
and federal government clients.   
 
In addition to its public sector work, Federal Engineering provides design and implementation support services 
for voice, data, and video networks used in the transportation, utilities, aerospace, finance, education, publishing, 
and computer services industries.  FE’s certified independence ensures that clients receive objective, unbiased 
consulting services that are not influenced by any particular technology, product, vendor, or approach. 
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